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STATE OF ILLINOIS

COMMERCE COMMISSION

PUBLIC UTILITIES

MINUTES OF APRIL 15, 2009

SPECIAL OPEN MEETING

Pursuant to Section 2.02 of the Open Meetings Act, a Special Open Meeting of the Commerce Commission was convened by Chairman Box at 10:33 a.m. on April 15, 2009 in the Chicago Office of the Commission.  Present in Chicago were:  Commissioners Lieberman, O’Connell-Diaz, and Chairman Box.  Commissioner Elliott was present via video conference hook-up.  Commissioner Ford was present via telephonic hook-up.

Commissioner Lieberman made a Motion to allow Commissioner Ford to participate via telephonic hook-up.  Commissioner O’Connell-Diaz seconded the Motion.  All present voted aye on the Motion.

	
	09-0126
	Constellation NewEnergy, Inc.

Petition for Emergency Relief to Protect Portions of NewEnergy's 2008 Annual Kilowatt-hour Report and 2008 Call Center Report from disclosure for not less than five years in order to protect highly confidential and proprietary information.



	Commissioner Lieberman made a Motion to Enter the Order Granting in Part and Denying in Part the Petition.  Commissioner Elliott seconded the Motion.  All present voted aye on the Motion.


	
	09-0127
	Direct Energy Business, LLC

Petition for Relief to Protect Portions of Direct Energy Business' Kilowatt-hour Report as an Alternative Retail Electric Supplier from disclosure for not less than five years in order to protect highly confidential and proprietary information.



	Topics of discussion included:  Commissioner O’Connell-Diaz was troubled that the Petitioner did not respond to the ALJ ruling requesting further information; ALJ Albers confirmed that if Direct Energy had given the same information as requested by other Petitioners, the request for confidential treatment would have been granted; however, they ignored the ALJ rulings and also the Post Exceptions Proposed Order; Chairman Box asked why two years of confidential treatment was adequate; ALJ Albers felt two years was sufficient based on requests from other companies, and the Commission rules recommend  two years as a default; Commissioner O’Connell-Diaz noted it is important to accomplish standards for these reports on a forward looking basis. 

All present voted aye on the Order Denying the Petition.


	
	09-0142
	Reliant Energy Solutions East, LLC

Petition for Relief to Protect Portions of Reliant Energy Solutions East's Kilowatt-Hour Report as an Alternative Retail Electric Supplier from Disclosure for Not Less Than Five Years in Order to Protect Highly Confidential and Proprietary Information.



	All present voted aye on the Order Granting in Part and Denying in Part the Petition


	
	09-0132
	Illinois Energy Savings Corp.  

  d/b/a U.S. Energy Savings Corp.

Petition for Emergency Relief to Protect Portions of Report of Continued Compliance as an Alternative Gas Supplier.



	All present voted aye on the Order Granting in Part and Denying in Part the Petition


	
	09-0139
	Prairie Point Energy, L.L.C.  

  d/b/a Nicor Advanced Energy LLC

Petition for Relief to Protect Nicor Advanced Energy LLC Dekatherm Report for 2008 for not less five years in order to protect highly confidential and proprietary information.



	All present voted aye on the Order Granting in Part and Denying in Part the Petition


	
	07-0371
	Illinois-American Water Company

Petition for Authority to Incur $28,500,000 of Indebtedness and Approval of Affiliated Interest Transaction



	All present voted aye on the Motion to Reopen


	
	08-0463
	Illinois Commerce Commission  

   On Its Own Motion 

         -vs- 

Illinois-American Water Company

Investigation of Rate Design pursuant to Section 9-250 of the Public Utilities Act.



	Topics of discussion include:  ALJs Albers and Tapia gave a brief overview of their recommendation; Illinois-American Water Company has indicated it will file a rate case no later than May 29; the rate case will involve some of the same issues as in the §9-250 rate design investigation; it would be more efficient to hold off on the testimony filing dates in the rate investigation docket; that way Staff and the parties would only have to file testimony once; it would streamline resources of Staff and the parties and avoid duplication of efforts; the results would be a few months apart, and the lag time would be minimal; if they are kept separate, it would duplicate the work; the Company indicated it will offer the same rate design proposals that were offered in the rate investigation; currently, under the ICC schedule, Staff and Intervenor testimony is due May 1 in the rate investigation; in order to avoid having to respond on May 1, and then file the same rate design proposal in the rate case, the parties would like to look at the rate design proposals at the same time; Commissioner Elliott noted both cases are looking at different revenue requirements; the §9-250 rate investigation for the Company to provide a COSS had been ordered by the Commission in the previous rate case; combining the two cases would be make the §9-250 case moot; ALJ Albers said that although §9-250 case is looking at the allocation of rates among classes, the framework would be the same.

Chairman Box asked, if the cases were kept separate, what would happen to the rate investigation findings on July 31; ALJ Albers said if the rate investigation is concluded on July 31, the new rates would be in effect until new tariffs are approved in the rate case; Commissioner Lieberman said it has taken too long for the Company to do this analysis; the Commission’s intent in the §9-250 filing was clear; the Commission wanted the rate design portion completed before another rate case was filed; Chairman Box concurred that the Commission made it clear what was expected; however, he questioned the practical impact of continuing with the current rate investigation schedule; Staff and the parties still did not have the appropriate COSS as ordered in the §9-250 case; Commissioner O’Connell-Diaz would like to have seen the §9-250 proceeding finished before the next rate case; however, since both Commission Staff and the parties were in favor of this, she would support this recommendation with the caveat that the COSS be fully scrutinized in the next rate case. 

Commissioner Ford made a Motion to Grant the Motion to Support Recommendation for Schedule Modification.  Commissioner O’Connell-Diaz seconded the Motion.  Commissioners Ford, O’Connell-Diaz and Chairman Box voted aye.  Commissioners Elliott and Lieberman voted no.


	
	
	Decision on Winning Bids in Ameren Capacity RFP



	Commissioner O’Connell-Diaz made a Motion to Accept the Winning Bids in the Ameren Capacity RFP.  Commissioner Elliott seconded the Motion.  All present voted aye on the Motion. 
Chief ALJ Wallace said tomorrow’s Special Open Meeting will be cancelled.  Further bids for Capacity RFPs will be considered at the April 22nd Bench, and Special Open Meetings could be held May 1, May 4, May 7 and/or May 8.


The meeting was adjourned.
